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New funds will strengthen the voice of people with disability in Australia
“People with Disability Australia (PWD) warmly welcomes yesterday’s announcement by Attorney-General, the Hon. Robert McClelland and Parliamentary Secretary for Disability and Carers, Senator Jan McLucas, of additional funding to ensure people with disability play a key role in international discussions on disability rights,” says Ms Jan Daisley, President of PWD.
“Representation of people with disability, by people with disability in international human rights forums is difficult in practice, despite the fact that people with disability are best placed to provide our expertise and views into legislative, policy and development agendas. One of the key factors for this situation is the lack of funds available to people with disability to cover the costs of travel and participation,” says Ms Daisley. 
 “We welcome this funding, of $300,000 over three years, as a new way in which Australia can aim to meet its obligations outlined in the UN Convention on the Rights of Persons with Disabilities (CRPD), which states that people with disability and their representative organisations must be engaged in decision-making processes that affect their lives,” says Ms Daisley.

“Participation in international events also enables people with disability from around the world to work collaboratively to promote and advocate on disability and human rights issues”, says Ms Daisley.

“PWD has struggled to fund participation in international human rights meetings, including the United Nations meetings for the development of CRPD, but has done so to ensure that the voice of people with disability in Australia is heard at the international level.  This funding will end this struggle and provide certainty that we can be heard on issues affecting our lives,” says Ms Daisley.  
“Essentially, this funding will allow for a stronger voice of people with disability in Australia in international human rights forums and meetings, and enable us to make the slogan of the disability rights movement, “nothing about us, without us” a reality,” says Ms Daisley.
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People with Disability Australia Incorporated (PWD) is a national disability rights and advocacy organisation. Our primary membership is made up of people with disability and organisations mainly constituted by people with disability.  We have a cross-disability focus - we represent the interests of people with all kinds of disability.  PWD is a non-profit, non-government organisation.
Our vision is of a socially just, accessible and inclusive community, in which the human rights, citizenship, contribution, potential and diversity of all people with disability are respected and celebrated.  This vision underpins everything that we do.
